
Friday 6th May 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone
succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s),

It is hard to believe that we are already about to enter our third week of this half-term.  Next week is a
big week for our Year 6s as they sit their SATs tests.  Although I understand that pupils may be
nervous, it is important to remember that they have all worked exceptionally hard and have tried their
very hardest in their preparation for these.  Your children should be very proud of themselves, as we
are of them.  Please take some time to relax with them,  get some fresh air and encourage them to get
plenty of sleep.  We look forward to welcoming them to breakfast from Monday - Thursday at 8.30 am.

This year, Caerhays Estate are supporting Tregony Primary School’s fundraising when holding their
Charity Summer Fete at Caerhays Castle on 12th June 2022.  Money from the raffle is donated to local
charities of which Tregony School is one.  In the past, schools have benefited from donations in
excess of £1000. All pupils received a book of  five raffle tickets.  Each ticket costs £1.00.  We are asking
that you endeavour to support this by either buying the tickets or selling them to family and friends.
If you are able to sell more than one book, we have more in the school office!  Please can all tickets
(sold or unsold) be returned with the money, to the office by Monday 23rd May at the latest – thank
you.
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Little Carne Nursery has enjoyed a lovely week learning about holidays. They looked at ways to travel,
planned their dream holiday and thought about what to pack in their suitcases. They have also
enjoyed colour mixing with paint and coloured water and worked very hard to recognise numbers to
five as well as practising to write their name. We are very proud of them all.

Towan Class have spent this week being inventors. They have been designing their own bike with
special features linked with our book of the week ‘Mrs Armitage on Wheels’. In maths, the children
have been counting and learning different strategies for larger numbers of objects. The children have
especially enjoyed creating their own marble effect pictures using oil and food colouring.

Summers Class had a visit from Mark’s Ark yesterday.  The children were able to meet Terry the
blue-tongued skink, Sophie the skunk and Emma the barn owl, who delighted the children when she
escaped from Mark and flew to the top of the hall!  Mark spoke to the children about habitats and
endangered animals and he was very impressed with how knowledgeable the children were.

Porthcurnick Class have been writing explanations on the complex process of how our bodies digest
the food we eat.  In art, we have been working on our drawing skills by looking for geometric shapes in
what we are drawing and, in music, we learned what a minim is and played a harmonic ostinato on the
glocks.

Portholland Class have been busy with their new art project entitled Every Picture Tells a Story. In this
project, the children will be learning about significant pieces of art and the story that they tell. Last
week, we explored and then recreated a painting by David Hockney. This week, we explored The Dance
by Paula Rego; the children used photos of their own families to recreate a special memory in Rego’s
style.

Porthluney Class have spent this week designing their own creatures to live on the fictional planet of
Pandora and started to write non-chronological reports detailing their anatomy, diet and habitat.
The year 6s also completed their final arithmetic paper before their SATs and are ready and raring to
face the challenges that next week may bring.

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

This week, KS2 pupils have been practising sprinting and baton handovers in preparation for Sports
Day next half term.

The next sporting competition is the Cluster Cross Country for KS2, which will be held at The Roseland
on their top field. Emails will be sent out next week to parents of pupils selected to take part.

Miss K Mulroy
P.E lead

The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.
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For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

● Year 6 sailing lesson
● Jubilee tea party
● Surfing lessons

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Respect

Showing respect for our school environment

You don’t need to be an expert on the internet to help keep your child safe online. The link below,
provides advice and resources so that you can support your child to use the internet safely,
responsibility and positively.

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers

● 9th May Key Stage 2 SATs week
● Friday 13th May Year 6 sailing starts weekly
● Thursday 26th May School Jubileet tea party pm
● Friday 27th May - new reception intake transition session 10.45 - 12.00pm
● Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term
● WB Monday 6th June Year 1 phonics check and Year 4 Multiplication Check
● Monday 6th June and 7th June -Year 6 Bikeability
● Friday 10th June - INSET DAY - School Closed to pupils
● Monday 13th June: 9-10 am and/or 6-7pm, new reception intake parent meeting
● Thursday 16th June - Years 5/6 surf day
● Tuesday 21st June: Year 6 transition day to The Roseland and September transition day
● Friday 1st July - new reception intake transition session 10.45-12.00 pm
● Tuesday 5th July - Sports Day am
● Wednesday 6th July - Reserve Sports Day am
● Thursday 7th and Friday 8th July - Year 3/4 camp
● Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th - Key Stage 2 Summer Show 6 pm
● Monday 18th - Wednesday 20th July: years 5/6 camp
● Thursday 21st July - Year 6 Leavers Celebration 6.00pm
● Friday 22nd July: Last Day of Term
● Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July - INSET DAYS School Closed to pupils
● School Starts September 2022 Tuesday 6th September

Inset Days for 2021/22

Friday 10th June 22
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Monday 25th July 22
Tuesday 26th July 22
New School Year 2022
Return to school on Tuesday 6th September
Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and a
blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to keep
up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.

Little Carne:
Towan: Grace for super sentence writing
Summers:
Portholland:
Porthcurnick:
Porthluney: Riley for excellent work in music.
Mia, Aimee, Lola, Isaac, Curtis and Henry for
super results in their arithmetic work.

Little Carne: Olive for independence and
showing compassion to others.
Towan: Harper for being very imaginative during
her child initiated learning
Summers:  Arthur for showing an improved
attitude towards his learning and improving his
handwriting
Porthcurnick: Rowan for an excellent
explanation of how we digest food in English
and understanding of fractions in maths.
Portholland:  Harry for his new-found
enthusiasm for reading - keep it going!
Porthluney: Isaac for having a brilliant week, in
all areas of school life
Riley KH for showing great enthusiasm in
English this week, and writing a brilliant
paragraph
P.E: Tobias for excellent sprinting and relays in
P.E

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 4062
Trevose: Jago and Anna - 3647
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 4845
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 4324

Towan: 98.57%
Summers: 93.23%
Porthcurnick: 97.24%
Portholland: 98.21%
Porthluney: 97.59%

White band - Thomas (2), Lawrie (2), Henry (2),
Riley F (2),
Yellow band -
Orange band - Annabelle (2)

Blue band - Lacey
Green band - Imogen, Lowenna
Brown band - Hetty
Black band - Aimee, Katia, Jago

Find us on Facebook by searching: Tregony Community Primary School



There have been concerns over Nivea, children's sun cream, after several people raised
concerns that the brand's Sun Kids Protect & Care range now listed almond oil as one of its
ingredients. PLease see the article below and consider this when bringing and applying
suncream to your children.

https://www.theindustry.fashion/nivea-responds-to-allergy-concerns-over-kids-suncream/
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